
Coulee Sno-Drifters 

December Meeting 2023 

By Jim Tempke 

  

The December Meeting was held at the Onalaska American Legion. We got stuck in the furnace room 

due to a Christmas party occupying the main room. There were 12 people in attendance. 9 members, 1 

returning member, 1 new member and the Table Rock Riders president Terry Loging. 

 

President Gary started the meeting around 7:00 PM.  

 

The Club Secretary paraphased the minutes and they were approved.  

 

Terry Houlihan reported that the Club Treasury has $4343.18. The amount was approved. The only two 
unpaid dues members are Ben George and Allen Johnson, both long time members. 
 
At this point, Terry Loging gave an extended demonstration of adding Meeting Minutes to the Alliance 
website. Following the Terry template, text can be searchable. Some type of permission is required to 
access the site and to date, that has not been provided. The workaround is to send the minutes to Terry 
for implementation. If the application works, the Sno-Drifters have 20 years of minutes to upload. 
 
Mr Trail Boss, Ron Kendhammer and Dale Bates added the rope to the supports at the Trail Head 
Building. The Trail is now ready for snow, lots and lots of snow. 
 
The Social Calendar was discussed. 

 

There will be Club Meetings held at 7:00 PM on the first Thursday of the month at the Onalaska American 

Legion. Maybe even in the Great Room. 

 

The Hangover Ride could happen January 1st if the Snow Gods cooperate. Meet at the parking lot behind  

2Brothers Powersports in Onalaska at 10:00 AM.  

 

Another repeat from last year would be the gathering at Jeff’s Cabin. Save January 27th with more details 

to follow. The address for Jeff’s Cabin is 26855 Neptune Road, Cashton, WI. 

 
Club Trip date will be February 4th through the 7th at the Birchwood Motel in Birchwood, WI. According to 
Google, the address is 601 East Highway 48, Birchwood, WI 54817. The phone number is 715-354-7706. 
The cost is $90.00 per night. There are 9 rooms reserved and there is pizza and gas available next door.  
 

Nancy Olson reported on the Alliance Meeting. The tractors are paid for and rented during the summer to 

both La Crosse County and the Monroe snowmobile group. 

 

Nancy reminded everyone to sell calendars as the Club is still obliged to sell their allotment.  

 

The winner of the CMN 50/50 raffle from the December Meeting was Tom Larson.. The amount of the 

winnings was $22.00. 

 

At this point 8:40 PM, we all voted to go home.  

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday January 4th, 2024. The Meeting will be at the Onalaska 

American Legion at 7:00 PM.  


